

## **DISTRICT 63 MINUTES**

**December 12th, 2023**

- Start at 6:20pm
- Serenity Prayer
- GSR Pledge Read by Bernadette
  - Tradition 12 read by Shelley stepped in for Sam
    - Anonymity is the spiritual foundation of all our traditions, ever reminding us to place principles before personalities.
  - Concept 12 read by Donna
    - The Conference shall observe the spirit of A.A. tradition, taking care that it never becomes the seat of perilous wealth or power, that sufficient operating funds and reserve be its prudent financial principle; that it reach all important decisions by discussion, vote, and whenever possible, substantial unanimity; that its actions never be personally punitive nor an incitement to public controversy; that it never perform acts of government, that, like the Society it serves, will always remain democratic in thought and action.
- Roll Call
  - Faith B. (DCM), Karen F. (ADCM), Olivia A. (Treasurer), Eric H (Secretary), Karen (Sense of Direction), Jean (Sense of Direction), Twila (GSR Lambda), Kevin ( GSR Willingness Group), Shelley (GSR Noon

Literature Meeting on Zoom), Jake (GSR Candlelight), Bernadette (GSR Progress Group), Kelsey (GSR Living Sober), Joe (GSR 11th Step), Ann (GSR 12 and 12 at 12), Carol (GSR Sober at 7), TJ (AGSR Mountville Monday Night Speaker), John (GSR Mountville Monday Night), Buddy (GSR Step It Up), Conley (GSR Lancaster Central), Adam (AGSR Step it Up) Pete (GSR Beginners Group),

- 12 and 12 is struggling with attendance and home group members.
- Mountville Friday Night Day by Day meeting had its treasurer unexpectedly step down and also had the GSR step down.

- Secretary Report

- o Minutes were distributed
- o Motion to approve by Shelley
- o Second by Faith

- Treasurer's Report

- o Distributed and reviewed by Olivia
- o Motion to approve by Ann
- o Second by Shelley

- Intergroup Report- Karen F.

- o All committees need help so if anyone in anyone's homegroup wants to step up they're more than welcome to volunteer.
  - Looking for Office Coordinator
- o Women's prison committee was finally able to have their second meeting.

- o PENNSYPA is now active
  - All committees need help so if anyone in anyone's homegroup wants to step up they're more than welcome to volunteer.
- Young People Report - Kelsey
  - o PA Young People in A.A. May 31st- June 2nd Eastern University
  - o DCM Report- Faith
    - Looking for feedback from discussion questions provided in EPGSA email provided by Pete G.
      - Not looking for a group conscience and to vote on one idea...any and all opinions are welcome.
      - Take the questions to your homegroups and ask/discuss these questions and would like to discuss in March your and your homegroups opinions on the discussion questions.
      - It's not saying we should change the Big Book or Bill W's writings. Just want opinions to see what the process should be gone about if a motion of any future changes will be made.
    - Quarterly Area Meeting was Held
    - The Area asked District 63 to host December 2024's Quarterly Area Meeting.
    - Pete expects to have the preliminary agenda for GSO for the next meeting.
- Old Business

- o Literature Committee questions
- New Business
  - o NERAASA 2024 registration open
    - Hotel has been sold out
    - Registration is still open
  - o Annual budget discussion at January meeting
  - o Workshop Committee
    - Funds are now available to have the 2024 Workshop held
- Tradition 1 to be read by Anne
- Concept 1 to be read by Karen
- Motion to Adjourn
  - o Made by John
  - o Second by Olivia
  - o Closed meeting with the Responsibility Statement
- Meeting ended at 6:50pm